
FCC Form 303-S 
Online Public Inspection File Certification 

Station can confirm that it timely completed each required EEO Public File Report during 
the period covered by this FCC Form 303-S for license renewal.  In the course of preparing this 
Form 303-S, Station discovered in a close review of its online public inspection file that it 
inadvertently did not upload its EEO Public File Report for 2017-2018 (the “2017-2018 Report”) 
to its online public inspection file by the deadline of October 1, 2018.  Station has reviewed its 
records and has confirmed that 2017-2018 Report was placed on the Station’s website in a timely 
manner, prior to the October 1 deadline.  Station has reviewed internal correspondence to 
determine the cause of this error in uploading the 2017-2018 Report to the online public 
inspection file, and it has determined  that this oversight apparently resulted from a unique 
miscommunication among Station staff.  Upon discovering this issue, Station promptly uploaded 
the EEO Public File Report for 2017-2018 to its online public inspection file.  All other EEO 
Public File Reports required during the period covered by this FCC Form 303-S for license 
renewal were timely uploaded to both Station’s online public inspection file and its website.  
Station will undertake close review to ensure that there are no miscommunications interfering 
with the timely upload of EEO Public File Reports to both its online public inspection file and 
Station website.  

Station has confirmed that its online public inspection file currently contains an up-to-
date list of documents, in accordance with 47 C.F.R. § 73.3526(e)(5) (“Document List”).  In the 
course of preparing this Form 303-S, Station reviewed its Document List maintained in the 
“Additional Documents” sub-file of the “Ownership Reports” file in its online public inspection 
file.  Station discovered that, while the Document List was up-to-date with respect to all the 
documents listed (including all of Station’s network affiliation agreements), certain documents 
included in Station’s most recent ownership report (filed January 2020 and available to the 
public in the “Ownership Reports” file in the Station’s online public inspection file) were not 
also referenced on the Document List.  Specifically, the Document List did not capture certain 
organizational documents and the credit agreement with Station’s parent company.  Upon 
discovering this issue, Station promptly updated the Document List to capture these documents.  
Station has reinforced with Station staff the importance of maintaining a Document List that 
captures all documents required under § 73.3526(e)(5) and has taken measures to ensure that this 
Document List remains up-to-date. 

 


